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Spiritual Direction
Tamara Moore

Please call the Parish Office for information.

Mass Times
Saturday (Pennington) 4:00 PM
Saturday 5:30 PM
Sunday 7:30 AM, 9:00 AM, & 11:00 AM
Monday 8:30 AM
Tuesday 6:30 PM
Wednesday, Thursday, Friday 8:30 AM

Reconciliation Times
Saturday 4:00 PM
Sunday 8:45 AM, 10:30 AM
or by appointment, call 444-4262 to schedule

The 21st Sunday in Ordinary Time, August 21, 2022

“And people will come from the east and the west and from the north and the
south and will recline at table in the kingdom of God.”

We all want to be a part of those who will be reclining at the banquet table in
paradise. Able to feast on a heavenly banquet surrounded by all of the angels
and saints. I can only imagine how glorious that day will be!

One of my favorite songs is, “I Can Only Imagine” by Merci Me, in which
they wonder about what we may encounter in heaven. We don’t know what
amazing things we will encounter, but I am confident that eternity in heaven
will be amazing. I don’t know about you but I want to make sure I do all that
I can to be there.

I am planning to lead a Men’s Bible Study starting in mid to late September.
I am looking at either Tuesday evenings after Mass or Monday evenings at
6:30 PM. If you would be interested in taking part in a Bible Study for men
of any age, please call the Parish Office and let Tammy or myself know your
name, phone number and email address. Also, please indicate which evening
you would prefer.

On another note, if you are interested in learning more about the Catholic
faith, joining the Catholic Church, or are Catholic looking to complete the
sacraments of initiation please note that we plan to begin our RCIA classes
for this year with an informational night on September 8th. Please read further
information in this weekend’s bulletin. If you would like more information
about RCIA or want to participate in the classes please call the Parish Office.

I pray that you and yours will enjoy these last weeks of summer with some
great time spent with family and friends. We give thanks to God for the beau-
tiful weather we have been able to enjoy!

May God bless you,
Deacon Kermit



Safe Environment —–————–—————–——–————–———
If you or someone you know has been the victim of sexual misconduct on the part of a priest, deacon, or individual representing the
Diocese of Crookston, its parishes, or its schools, your first call should be to law enforcement. In addition, the diocesan Victim Assis-
tance Coordinator is available at 218-281-7895 (24-hour confidential number).

Monday, Aug 22
9:00 AM Mass: Special Intentions for Nathan & Heather

Hurtman and family

Tuesday, Aug 23
6:30 PM Mass: +Tessie Dahlman

Wednesday, Aug 24
8:30 AM Mass: +Robert W. Studer

Thursday, Aug 25
8:30 AM Prayer Partner Mass: +Jean Wizner

Friday, Aug 26
8:30 AM Mass: +John Pulczinski

Saturday, Aug 27
4:00 PM Mass (Pennington): +Walt Wizner
5:30 PM Mass: +Jeffrey Mayne

Sunday, Aug 28
7:30 AM Mass: Special Intentions for Marybeth Pritschet
9:00 AM Mass: +Mary Ann Jacoby

11:00 AM Mass: For the People

Mass Intentions —–—–—–—–
For Week of August 22 to 28

This Week in the Parish —––—

Monday, Aug 22
9:00 AM to 8:00 PM Adoration (Chapel)
7:00 PM AA Mtg (St. Kateri Rm)

Tuesday, Aug 23
6:30 PM Newman Club M&M Night (Social Hall)

Wednesday, Aug 24
9:00 AM Rosary (Chapel)
5:00 PM Block Party Committee Mtg (St. Kateri Rm)
6:30 PM Grill & Chill (Playground)

Thursday, Aug 25
8:30 AM Prayer Partner Mass
6:30 PM Eucharistic Revival Presentation by Fr. Craig Vasek

Friday, Aug 26
Saturday, Aug 27

3:00 PM to 9:00 PM End of Summer Block Party!
4:00 PM Reconciliation (Chapel)
5:30 PM Newman Club

Sunday, Aug 28
8:35 AM Rosary (Chapel)
8:45 AM Reconciliation (Chapel)

10:30 AM Reconciliation (Chapel)
12:00 PM Training for New Eucharistic Ministers (Church)

Daily Readings —–————–
For Weeks of August 22 to 28

Monday, Aug 22
●  2 Thes 1:1-5,11-12
●  Ps 96:1,4-5
●  Mt 23:13-22
Tuesday, Aug 23
● 2 Thes 2:1-3a,14-17
●  Ps 96:10-13
●  Mt 23:23-26

Wednesday, Aug 24
● Rv 21:9b-14
●  Ps 145:10-13,17-18
●  Jn 1:45-51
Thursday, Aug 25
●  1 Cor 1:1-9
●  Ps 145:2-7
●  Mt 24:42-51

Friday, Aug 26
●  1 Cor 1:17-25
●  Ps 33:1-5,10-11
●  Mt 25:1-13
Saturday, Aug 27
●  1 Cor 1:26-31
●  Ps 33:12-13,18-21
●  Mt 25:14-30

Sunday, Aug 28
●  Sir 3:17-18,20,28-29
●  Ps 68:4-7,10-11
● Heb 12:18-19,22-24a
●  Lk 14:1,7-14

“For behold, some are last who will be first and some are first
who will be last.” ~ Luke 13:30
Our cultural standards are different from God’s standards. We
often rank people by what they have, how powerful they are,
or how successful they are. Jesus reminds us that God will not
judge us by the same earthly standards. When God asks you,
“What have you done with the gifts I have given you?” How
will you respond?



Stewardship of Financial Resources

Parish Life —–—————––—

Total Actual Contributions

Week #7 (Weekend of Aug 14) $ 15,928.84

Fiscal Year to Date
Last: $138,869.01 ~ Current: $138,468.79

Faith in Our Future Campaign
Pledged to Date: $2,724,962.70 ~ Paid to Date: $2,637,650.66

2022 Diocesan Annual Appeal

St. Philip’s Goal: $80,914 ~ Pledged: $70,620 (87.28% of goal)

STEWARDSHIP ~ A HABIT OF THE HEART

St. Philip’s extends blessings and best wishes
to Jeremy Forster and Anna Sornsen who
celebrated the Sacrament of Marriage at St.
Philip’s on August 12.

Baptisms
Parents who wish to have their child baptized,
will need to complete the online Baptism
Information form, which can be accessed by
scanning the QR code. Once the form is
received, you will be contacted. The next class
will by Sept. 11. Please contact Kris Jensen at 218-441-4944 or
kjensen@stphilipsbemidij.org for additional information.

Marriages
Congratulations! Please contact the Parish Office as soon as
possible (six months or more in advance) so that we can work
with you to prepare for the Sacrament of Holy Matrimony.

Anointing of the Sick or Pastoral Visit
If you are ill or will be having surgery and would like to receive
the Sacrament of the Sick, please call the Parish Office to set
up a time to meet with Fr. Bill, Fr. Michael or Fr. Christon. If
hospitalized, be sure to indicate you are Catholic upon hospital
admittance.

Rite of Catholic Initiation of Adults
Raised Catholic but never Confirmed, or want to become
Catholic? Visit with Deacon Robb or Deacon Kermit to find out
how you can enter into full Communion in the Catholic faith.

Religious Vocations
Contact Fr. Bill, Fr. Michael or Fr. Christon for more information.

Sacramental Life ——————

National Eucharistic Revival Preacher Fr. Craig Vasek
to speak at St. Philip’s Church Thursday, August 25!
Diocese of Crookston priest Fr. Craig Vasek, is a National Eu-
charistic Revival Preacher. Thursday, Aug. 25, he will preside at

the 8:30 AM. Mass at St. Philip’s and will give
a talk on the Eucharist at 6:30 PM in the
church. All are invited to both events!

National Eucharistic Preachers are priests
commissioned to enkindle the flame of Euch-
aristic faith and devotion in the United States

through kerygmatic eucharistic preaching. Kerygmatic, or pas-
sionate preaching has been at the heart of every great revival
in Church History. This preaching always flows from and returns
to the Eucharist, where we encounter Christ most intimately.

Fr. Patrick Sullivan 40th Ordination Anniversary
Please join us for an open house at St. Joseph's, Ada on Sun-
day, August 28th from 2:00- 4:00 PM to celebrate the 40th
Anniversary of Fr. Pat's ordination.

2022 Summer Appeal
AND THERE WAS LIGHT! Our generous and sacrificial gifts to the
2022 Summer Appeal bring the light of Christ to so many
throughout our diocese and provide essential support for vital
ministries. For those of you who have contributed to the 2022
DAA  thank you and God bless you. If you have not yet had the
opportunity to make your commitment this year or would like to
make a second gift to the appeal to help us reach our goal,
please visit www.crookston.org/DAA.

Service to each other...
When we enter the church for worship, the sanctuary, music
area and pew area should reflect the sacredness of the space.
In service to each other (and out of respect), we should all be
mindful of our impact. After Mass, please straighten up hym-
nals or chairs, and dispose of anything that doesn’t belong –
tissues, wrappers, bulletins etc. (There are garbage receptacles
near both entry doors.) Our liturgical ministers will ‘double-
check’ the worship space for garbage, but there is no weekend
cleaning crew. Of course, spills, etc. happen. No worries! Let
a Liturgical Hospitality Minister/Usher know that a pew area
may need some extra TLC - to be wiped down or vacuumed
between Masses.

ADDITIONAL Training Session For New
Extraordinary Ministers of Holy Communion

If you have ever thought about helping dis-
tribute Holy Communion at Mass, now is a
good time to answer the call to this ministry.
No special skills are needed.  We provide
training and schedule you according to your
availability.

To become a Eucharistic Minister, you must be:

 an adult (or a youth at least in 11th grade) who has been
confirmed, and

 a practicing Catholic in good standing with the Roman
Catholic Church.

For those unable to attend earlier in August we are holding an
additional training session on:

Sunday, August 28, at 12 noon - following the 11 AM Mass
Current EMHC are welcome to attend if you would like a re-
fresher. Please call Bonnie Lee, Director of Liturgy and Music,
at 441-4905, or 444-4262 ext 4905; or send email to Bonnie at
blee1@stphilipsbemidji.org to register for this training session.

Parish Meeting Thank You
Thank you to everyone who attended the Parish Meeting Sun-
day, Aug. 14. Fr. Bill DeCrans and Jana Norgaard shared infor-
mation about the proposed daycare facility in the building at
the corner of 6th Street and Beltrami Avenue (just south of the
school). There were many questions and good discussion
about the impact and possible challenges of expanding our
campus. Follow-up information will be shared in the bulletin
and through other communication channels. If you have ques-
tions, please call the Parish Office and ask to speak to Fr. Bill.



Block Party News ——————

Employment Opportunities ——

Bemidji Area Church Musicians
2022 SUMMER RECITAL SERIES

Our 35th Season

August 24 ~ 12:00 PM
Sarah Carlson, organ & Jon Romer, native flute

First Lutheran Church
900 Bemidji Ave

Free-will offering to support music scholarships. You may send
donations to BACM, 613 15th Street NW, Bemidji, MN.

Lunch served following concert. Cost to be announced.

No one is in more danger from expansive abortion laws
than the unborn diagnosed with Down Syndrome (DS). Some
67% of these babies are killed in the womb by abortion in the
U.S. each year. A new study from Poland shows that abortions
fell 90% nationwide after their constitutional court banned
aborting preborn children based on a medical diagnosis (such
as DS). Poland’s constitution already protects the right to life
and generally prohibits abortion, but an exception was previ-
ously allowed in cases where the child was diagnosed with DS
or other irreversible medical conditions. The elimination of this
exception has resulted in the abortion rate plummeting.  That’s
why this new study from Poland is so encouraging—it shows
the significant impact that can be made through tireless advo-
cacy work in the legislature and courts! ~David G. Lejeune,
President; Jerome Lejeune Foundation USA

St. Philip’s Catholic Church Seeks Youth Minister
Youth Minister coordinates, gives direction to, and supports the
faith community’s ministry to, with, by and for middle and high
school youth. Seeking a self-starter with 2-3 years of experi-
ence; computer office skills; social media proficiency; organiza-
tional skills; and ability to relate to students and adults. Ideal
candidate will take on full-time role. Part-time and/or job share
options possible. More information/job description available at
stphilipsbemidji.org/employment. To apply send cover letter
and resume to Maryhelen Chadwick
(mhchadwick@stphilipsbemidji.org).

St. Philip’s Seeks Director of Stewardship/
Parish Communication
The Director of Stewardship/Parish Communication is respon-
sible for the stewardship program and increasing the number
and quality of opportunities for parishioners and other donors
to give to the good works of St. Philip's Church and School
while showing them the means and reason to do so. This full-
time employee plans and leads activities that will contribute to
meeting the short and long-range objectives of St. Philip's
Church and School. These activities will consist of program
planning, public relations, and charitable giving concepts.
More information/job description available at stphilipsbe-
midji.org/employment. To apply send cover letter and resume
to Maryhelen Chadwick (mhchadwick@stphilipsbemidji.org).

How you can contribute to the event’s success:
• The Block Party Committee is hoping to borrow 10-15 pop-up
canopies. They will be used for Kids’ Carnival games, ticket sales,
food tents, and more. Please drop off your canopy at the Parish
Office (door #1). We will have a tracking system, and putting your
name on your canopy is recommended. Thank you! We appreci-
ate your help keeping costs down for this fundraiser.

 Sign up for a volunteer shift (or more). Sign-up sheets are avail-
able in the Narthex or online at stphilipsbemidji.org. Food sales
and preparation are great spots.

 Get your recipes ready for the Bake Sale and Cake Walk. These
popular features of this event cannot happen without you! There
are sign-up sheets. Please include your email so we can send you
a price list. We hope to have bakers price their items. Please drop
off items in the Parish Office Friday, Aug. 26 or in the Servery
(before 2 PM) Saturday, Aug. 27).

 Register your team in the Cornhole Tournament: Entry fee is
$30. Prizes awarded will depend on the number of registrants.
There are additional prizes. Two-person teams—great for families
that are beyond “kid’s games.” Register online at stphilipsbe-
midji.org.

Bountiful Baskets—Silent Auction Bidding Opens
Online Aug. 21
You will have just about a week to view the
Silent Auction offerings online and after Masses.
Thanks to generous donors, baskets include,
fine foods and wine, garden décor, tailgating
equipment, handcrafted items, local brews,
meat packages, food plot foraging seed, family fun items and
more! Bidding will take place online, but we will have people to
help you bid—it’s easy and fun! Go to stphilipsbemidji.org and
follow the link to the 2022 Silent Auction or scan the QR code.

Let’s Get Together at Block Party Aug. 27
St. Philip’s second End of Summer Block Party will be full of
food, fun, fellowship, and music! The Empty Cooler Band will
return to cover popular songs from several decades. The party
begins at 3 PM and ends at 9 PM. Visit stphilipsbemidji.org for
information and links. Bidding on Silent Auction items will open
August 21 and close August 28 (after Masses). Bidding will take
place online, but we will have people to help you bid—it’s easy
and fun! Thanks to all who have turned in their 50/50 Raffle
tickets. (School families—tickets were sent home at the end of
the school year, so check those backpacks!). The committee is
trying to keep this an affordable event, but keep in mind it is a
major fundraiser for St. Philip’s Parish. We look forward to see-
ing you (and your friends) there! All are welcome!

Come join us for a Women’s Day of Reflection
Do you struggle with a spiritual sluggishness or dryness that
makes prayer difficult? In your search for God and your efforts
to grow in holiness...are you full of confidence and peace
or agitation and anxiety? We lose our peace in so many ways.
How can we find peace and maintain it even in times of diffi-
culty or uncertainty?

Join women from around the diocese on Saturday, Septem-
ber 17, 2022 from 9:00am to 5:00pm at St. Edwards Catho-
lic Church in Karlstad, MN for a prayerful day to learn about
how to find and maintain peace even in times of difficulty,
loss, or spiritual dryness. The day will include talks by Shellee
Leif, a full time spiritual director and speaker, mass, confession,
adoration and lunch. To register or if you have questions, con-
tact Lynette Cudnik at 469.236.3326 or at dlcud-
nik@hotmail.com. We look forward to seeing you there!



Post-it Prayers
from Tamara Moore, Spiritual Director.

You are in all things, Love.

Follow post.itprayer on Instagram!

COPING WITH LIFE ALONE, a ten-week support pro-
gram for those who have suffered the loss of a spouse
through death, divorce or separation will begin Tuesday, Sep-
tember 20, 2022, and continue on each Tuesday through No-
vember 22. Each session will be held from 6:30 PM to 8:30 PM
at St. Michael’s Pastoral Center in Grand Forks, 418 N 6th St
(across the street from the church). For more information or
to pre-register: text or call or email Monsignor Daniel Pilon at
701-361-2051 / daniel.pilon@fargodiocese.org. This program
is sponsored by Beginning Experience of Eastern North Dako-
ta. To cover the cost of a booklet and other resources, we do
ask for a contribution of $45. Scholarships are available for
anyone unable to afford this contribution.

COME and SEE; COME
and LEARN!

Dear St. Philip’s Catholic Community,

The St. Philip’s RCIA Program will begin annual fall classes
on September 8, 2022, at 6:00 PM in the St. Kateri Room.
RCIA stands for Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults. It is the
process by which non-Catholic adults come into full com-
munion with the Church. RCIA is also suited for those cur-
rently Catholic who haven’t yet received the Sacrament of
Confirmation. Classes and the formation process bring the
candidates (baptized) and catechumens (non-baptized)
through significant parts of our liturgical year, such as Ad-
vent, Lent and Easter, culminating with the reception of the
Sacraments of Baptism, Confirmation and Eucharist at the
Saturday Easter Vigil service, in the spring of 2023.

This is a journey in faith not only for the participants, but
also our entire St. Philip’s Catholic Community, where we all
share in the richness of the Catholic Church and our Parish
family. Those interested are invited to learn what the Church
teaches and become better acquainted with our Parish and
its members. These sessions are also opportunities for par-
ticipants to ask questions they may have about the Catholic
faith and to discover the countless blessings God provides to
us through His Church.

The RCIA classes are open to baptized or unbaptized non-
Catholics, as well as those who were baptized Catholic, but
have not yet received the Sacraments of Eucharist and/or
Confirmation.

Formation consists of several areas including: Scripture = the
Stories of God’s People; Teaching = What Catholics Believe;
Prayer = How we Communicate with God; Liturgy = How the
Community Worships; and Mission = How we Live out What
we Believe.

Classes begin with an “Inquiry Night” at 6:00 PM, Thurs-
day, September 8th in the St. Kateri Room. All materials
are provided and there is no cost to participants.

For those who are already confirmed Catholics and members
of our St. Philip’s community, we ask you to please recom-
mend this process to those you believe (family members,
friends, and acquaintances) would be interested in coming
into full communion with the Catholic Church. We also ask
you to please include our St. Philip’s RCIA program, partici-
pants, and Team in your prayers.

Those interested are asked to contact RCIA Program Co-
Directors, Deacon Kermit Erickson
(kerickson@stphilipsbemidji.org) and Deacon Robb Naylor
(rnaylor@stphilipsbemidji.org) or leave a message at the
Parish Office and you will be contacted directly.

Blessings,
St. Philip’s Church - RCIA Program Team

WELCOME Young Adults/Students! Do you attend BSU, NTC,
or Oak Hills? Are you a young adult living & working in the ar-
ea? Please come this Sunday (August 21) at 5:00
PM Meet new faces; reconnect with those return-
ing; enjoy Papa Murphy’s pizza, some salad, des-
sert & more! If you can’t come but would like to
learn more about or make suggestions for the
Newman Club activities and events, scan the QR
code to enter your contact info. (This does NOT obligate you to
attend events, but it merely allows us to invite & inform you.) A
tentative calendar can be found here: https://
stphilipsbemidji.org/newman-club-calendar

Farmers’ Market
If your garden is producing in abundance, and you would like
to share, please bring in produce on Friday mornings (until
noon) or before Masses. A free-will donation box will be avail-
able. Proceeds will go to the Bemidji Area Food Shelf.

Join the Livestream Team!
Tech savvy? Love to learn? Livestreaming should be in your
future. Contact Maryhelen Chadwick to learn the process
(mhchadwick@stphilipsbemidji.org or 218-444-4262). This is a
sporadic activity, but your service would be valuable. Thanks!





Your Parish Representatives:
Parish Council Members: Ben Baird, Dave Brooks, Jamie Glen, Marilynne Hodapp, Mike Hougen, Kim Klinger, Tracie Walter, George
Whalen (one more council member needed — contact Fr. Bill DeCrans if interested)

Finance Council Members: Grant Frenzel, Amy Haskell, Roger Heger, Kay Mack, Kirby Washburn
School Council Members: Will Beise, Erin Curran, Sarah Haman, Sarah Martinka, Trudy Peterson, Scott Winter

Trustees: Kevin Erpelding, Tracie Walter

(218) 441-4909

Ministry Schedule —————————————————
August 27/28 ~ Twenty-second Sunday in Ordinary Time

Saturday, August 27
5:30 PM

Sunday, August 28
7:30 AM

Sunday, August 28
9:00 AM

Sunday, August 28
11:00 AM

SACRISTAN Marleen Webb Brad Arel Patrick Hopkins Help Please

LECTOR 1 Cheryl Christlieb John Carlson Daniel Froelich Nancy Goodman (sub
req.)

LECTOR 2 Germaine Cheslock Sue Bruns Mollie Rupp Carol Rettinger

INTERCESSOR Deacon Robb Naylor Help Please Help Please Ernie Rall

INTRO TO MASS
ANNOUNCER

Joe Czapiewski Carol Schneider Mollie Rupp Emily Vincent

ALTAR SERVER

Peyton Stearly
Taylor Podmore
Dominic St. Germain
(Mentor)

Joshua Arel
Molly Haskell
Drew Haskell

Bailey Rupp
Lee Walter
Edward Froelich

Help Please
Matthew Winkle
Declan Hunsberger

CAPTAIN EMHC Help Please Sue Lucas Joe Bofferding Sue Hengel

EMHC

Help Please
Mary Dufault
Mary Jo Christenson
Betty Lindy
Marleen Webb
Lisa Freise
Marsha Stebe

Brad Arel
Dan Shea
Help Please
Joan Klobe
Help Please
Mary Zigan
Help Please

Stephanie Rupp
Stephanie Downey
Sue Hendricks
Pat Welch
Tracie Walter
Kimberley Gourneau
Alex Froelich

Help Please
Nicole Kieson
Kelly Marcum
John Marcum
Elizabeth Mathews
Abby Aylesworth
Kim Klinger

USHER

Glenn Aagard
Will Christianson
Lauren Christianson
Josh Christianson

Gary Bruns
D.J. Bakken
Ephram Boucher
James Wiltse

Casey Rupp
Troy Hendricks
Mark Froelich
Bob Schlichting

Bob Pohl
Leo Mathews
Peter Mathews
Help Please

GREETER Connie Aagard
Patricia Hadrava

Amy Haskell
Wayne Dondelinger

Jan Busch
John Miesen

Rita Lauderbaugh
Mary Kinsella

HOSPITALITY /
FELLOWSHIP

Jenay Boucher
April Boucher

Brooklyn Hougen
Mike Hougen
Shelby Hougen
Ben Hougen

Help Please
Help Please
Help Please
Gail Haubrich (sub req.)
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